M,

Tloph's Register of Shipping,

71, Fenchurch Street, DALY

8th June, 1938.

Dear Sirs,

I have to acknowledge the receipt of lxr. Hodgs

letter of the 7th instant respecting Liessr's. Burmeister & VWain

Yard No, 646, and with regard thereto I have to inform you that
no plan of rudder subsequent to that approved on the 10th
March of this year (a copy of which was forwarded to you) has
been submitted by llessrs. Harland & Wolff Ld. for their Yar
Nos. 1016/%.

The scantlings and arrangements, also gpeed, shown
on the above plan are lhe same as those of a number of sister
ships built by lessrs. Harland & Wolff for the same Qwners and
extending over a number of years back. No calculations were

therefore made in the case of Nos, 1016/7.

Yours faithfully,

Jecretary.

The Surveyors,

COPENHAGEN .




